
Important notice about face-to-face class 

 

We are truly thankful for your effort and support upon implementing each class this academic 

year. As informed in “Policies upon issue of ‘state of emergency’”, we will maintain activity 

guidance level 1.5 during the period of the state of emergency for Tokyo. Therefore, the form for 

implementing lectures will not change. Face-to-face class will continue to be taught face-to-face. We 

kindly ask you again to take measures to prevent the infection by following “Measures for New 

Coronavirus Important notice about implementing face-to-face”, a guideline issued by the Health 

Center. 

https://www.tsuru.ac.jp/uploaded/attachment/2069.pdf 

Also please stay mindful of things mentioned below. 

 

・If you have physical disorders such as fever (higher than your normal body temperature by 1 degree 

Celsius) or fatigue, please refrain from coming to university and take a rest. In this case, make sure to 

give Health Center a call immediately for consultation. Basically, you will be asked to rest at home 

for 2 days after the fever or symptoms become less severe. Also, if you have contracted the New 

Coronavirus or have had a close contact with an infected person, please contact the Health Center. 

・It is possible to change the form of the class from face-to-face to online during the period of recovery 

at home. In that case, please let enrolled students know when and how the class will be implemented 

through Gakumu Portal Step. Moreover, inform kyomu of details regarding when it will be 

implemented.  

・Face-to-face classes, which include contents that might increase the danger of infection (for instance,  

activities in which attendee do not wear masks), are allowed to be taught online while limiting the 

number of lectures as a measure to prevent infection. In that case, please let enrolled students know 

when and how classes will be implemented through Gakumu Portal Step. Moreover, inform kyomu of 

details regarding when it will be implemented. 

・Be sure to let students leave the classroom by the time bell rings in order to avoid crowded spaces 

and close contact during recess. 
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